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Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Welcome to the 2024-2025 academic year! I am pleased to report that we have 
had a very calm and settled start to the new school year. Learners have returned 
with a positive attitude and I was happy with the standards of dress and conduct 
in Assemblies this week, with students looking smart and listening attentively and 
respectfully. Our Year 7s have shown courage and resilience already, finding their 
feet with the older students and looking comfortable and confident in their skins. 

 

We want this year to be smooth and successful for every student, parent and  
carer. Clear lines of communication are key and I want you to contact us  
immediately if you or your child has a concern or issue that needs to be  
addressed. The class teacher is always the first port of call or if your problem can’t 
be dealt with at source, we have  two pod leaders who can help. If your child is in 
Atlantic Pod, Menderina Asmelash-Geresus is the relevant leader, m.asmelash-
geresus@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk and if your child is in Pacific pod, Jack Readings is 
your contact,  j.readings@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk . If you are in any doubt as to 
what pod your child is in, you can find out from the office or the class teacher 
directly, but your child certainly knows!! 

 
The government is really cracking down, quite rightly, on attendance and schools 
have a major responsibility to ensure children are in school, receiving a high  
quality education. However, parents and carers have a legal responsibility to  
ensure their child is in school. Please read the attached attendance expectations 
document carefully to ensure there are no surprises. 

 
Have a lovely weekend, one and all. 

A. Campbell 

Yours sincerely, 

Alan Campbell 

Headteacher 

Welcome to the first Newsletter of the 

new academic year! 

 

In this section you will find out who our 

student behaviour & attendance winners 

are each week. We also recognise staff 

from time to time for going “above & 

beyond”. 

 

Also included on other pages will be  

details of each class’s overall attendance 

for the week and how our Houses are 

doing in various competitions throughout 

the year. Houses also earn points for 

good behaviour and attendance. 

 

Assuring your child attends school  

regularly has a positive impact on their  

education, as mentioned by Mr Campbell, 

and it can also lead to winning vouchers! 

Important Dates: 

 
20th Sept: Jeans for Genes Day 

24th Sept: UK Fitness Day 

27th Sept: Macmillan Coffee Morning 

 

October is Black History Month 

3rd Oct: National Poetry Day 

4th Oct: World Smile Day  

W/C 7th Oct: Harvest Festival 

10th Oct: World Mental Health Day 

28th Oct—1st Nov: HALF TERM 
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Parent Attendance Expectations 

 

The law entitles every child of compulsory school age to an 

efficient, full-time education suitable to their age, aptitude, 

and any special education need they may have. 

It is therefore the legal responsibility of every parent to 

ensure their child attends school regularly. This means 

your child must attend every day that the school is 

open, except in a small number of allowable  

circumstances such as being too ill to attend or being 

given permission for absence in advance from the 

school. 

 

 

 

What YOU must do: 

Parents/carers call the school before 9am each day of your child’s absence. 

Tell the school in advance, of any medical appointments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 

If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 

they often perk up on arrival. 

Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 

friend. 

If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with school attendance then talk to us as a first 

step so we can help! 

 

What WE will do: 

Check your child’s attendance every day. 

Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with you. 

Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we are concerned. 

If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a welfare home visit. 

 

If you need to speak to someone regarding attendance, please call/email: 

Attendance officer: Rebecca Kempton. -r.kimpton@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk 
Assistant head teacher: Jane Ogunbowale - j.ogunbowale@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk 
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Email any of us if you’re interested in  

joining Cambridge School’s Parent & 

Teacher Association: 

Fran: f.rieger@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk  

 

Liw o.grzelek@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk  

 

Pam: p.pike@cambridge.lbhf.sch.uk 










